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Home Clinic Portal Release Notes  

Effective June 4, 2024, the Home Clinic Portal will no longer accept patient enrolment using a 
nine zero PHIN (000 000 000). Although this is an acceptable registration practice in EMRs for 
newborns as a placeholder, enrolment in Home Clinic Portal should take place only after the 
newborn has been assigned their own unique PHIN from Manitoba Health.  

Home Clinics who attempt to enrol using a nine zero PHIN will receive an enrolment rejection 
and an associated message indicating an invalid identifier was used.  

 

REASON FOR REJECTION REMEDIATION 

REASON RCZP: CLIENT 9 ZERO PHIN INVALID 

Your Home Clinic submitted an enrolment 
record with a 9-zero PHIN identifier. 

  

  

Resubmit enrolment with a valid Manitoba PHIN. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Questions? 
The Home Clinic team is available to assist you. 

 

Local: 204-926-6010  
Toll Free: 1-866-926-6010 

Email: homeclinic@sharedhealthmb.ca 
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